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TO:   Montréal Exchange (MX) Approved Participants 
 
FROM:  Regulatory Division & Technical Help Desk 
 
OBJECT:  Large Open Position Reporting (LOPR) Enhancement – Deadline Extension 
 
DATE:  December 20th, 2017 
 

 

Pursuant to technical notice 17-007, the Montréal Exchange (MX) Regulatory Division will be granting an 
extension to the original December 31st, 2017 deadline, which was the date until which all Large Open 
Position Reporting (LOPR) Position Report Manager (PRM) Graphical User Interface (GUI) users had to 
migrate their software versions from 1.7.1.0 to the new 12.26.5.1. SAIL LOPR Application Program Interface 
(API) protocol. Users also had until this date to migrate off of the A0 protocol and develop, test and certify 
towards the L2 protocol. 
 
As such, the deadline has been extended to January 31st, 2018.  
 
The goal of this cut-off date is to have all users migrated to the new version. Past this date, users will still 
be technically able to use the older version. However, should they experience any issues and reach out to 
the MX Technical Help Desk (THD), we will no longer provide any support for the older version and they will 
be forced to migrate to the new version as a solution to their problem. Therefore, any users choosing to 
continue using the older version past the cut-off date will be doing so at their own risk. 
 
Please be sure to take all necessary requirements to have your version updated. 
 
For any comments, concerns or questions, please contact the Technical Help Desk or the Regulatory Division 
(see below).  
 

Technical Help Desk 
Toll-free: 1 877 588-8489 
Local: 514 871-7872 
samsupport@tmx.com 

 
Regulatory Division 
Toll-free: 1 800 361-5353 ext: 46530 
Local: 514 787-6530 
info.mxr@tmx.com 

 
 
We thank you in advance for your full co-operation. 
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